
QUESTION ON NOTICE 
 

  No. 1154 
 

asked on Tuesday, 10 December 2024 
 

 
MS C MCMILLAN ASKED MINISTER FOR YOUTH JUSTICE AND VICTIM 
SUPPORT AND MINISTER FOR CORRECTIVE SERVICES (HON L GERBER) 
 
QUESTION:  
 
With reference to page two of the Minister's Charter Letter, where it outlines the 
Minister must: ‘Ensure the effective establishment and delivery of Regional Reset 
programs across Queensland ...’ and the LNP Government's 100 Day Plan to ‘BEGIN 
work to tender for Regional Reset Camps’— Will the Minister (a) advise a timeline on 
tender and delivery of Regional Reset Camps, (b) advise the expected cost and (c) 
advise if probity advisor has been, or will be, appointed? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
The Crisafulli Government is committed to restoring safety in Queensland homes, 
workplaces and communities. 
 
The Making Queensland Safer Plan is well underway. On 13 December 2024, the 
Making Queensland Safer Laws became law. 
 
In addition to these laws, the Making Queensland Safer Plan includes an additional 
$485 million investment in early intervention, crime prevention and rehabilitation 
programs, including $50 million for nine Regional Reset Programs which will provide 
early intervention residential programs to provide intensive support for at-risk young 
people who require a higher level of care than some community-based programs can 
provide. 
 
The tender process for Regional Reset is set to occur as soon as possible. 


